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Data Breach 
 
1. In the last 5 years has the NIHE had to report itself to the ICO for any confirmed 

data breech [sic]? 

Yes 

 
2. In the last 5 years has the ICO found the NIHE was guilty of any data breech [sic]? 

For all personal data breaches notified to the ICO the Housing Executive was advised 
that no further action was required in relation to each case.  

 
3. If so, how many victims did this happen to and did the NIHE contact the victims to 

offer any explanation or apology [sic]? 

N/A 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 




